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• Pupils will need to come fully equipped to school with a Pen, Pencil Ruler Rubber and Scientific 

calculator. 

•  Please send pupils to school in their full uniform each day (including blazer and tie). There is no 

requirement for uniforms to be cleaned any more than usual.  Uniform standards regarding make up 

Hair styles remain exactly the same as previous years. 

• If parents have been unable to purchase new uniform, please let us know and we will endeavour to 

support you.  

• As they will be outdoors a good deal, a coat will be required.  

• Please ensure that all long hair is tied up, plaits or “buns” are particularly suitable to reduce risk of 

viral transmission.  

• There is a requirement for pupils to wear face masks or coverings whilst in communal areas in school 

pupils should also have a sealable bag to place their mask in whilst in lessons.  There is further 

information on our website regarding this. 

PE 

• On a day where your pupil has PE they should come to school in PE kit. 

•  PE will take place outdoors. 

• Pupils must wear St Wilfrid’s PE kit for school on the day they have PE.  No other sports wear is 

permitted.  

• Pupils must carry School Uniform in their bag in case PE kit gets wet or very dirty. 

 

 



Drop off and Pick up 

•  We understand that new Year 7 parents will be anxious to see their son/daughter at the end of the 

day, however under the circumstances, we request that parents should avoid congregating at the 

school gates.  

• Pupils should arrive at the site individually.  

• Pupils will arrive at / leave school in a given time slot, please see the table attached. Pupils must 

arrive at their designated gate.   

•  The College will be operating additional entrances during this period  

•  Staff will be at the different entrances to instruct pupils on entry to school to the entry path they 

should follow. 

• Once on the yard pupils will be directed to a designated area that they must remain in prior to 

entering the building. 

•  All pupils will be asked to wash hands for at least 20 seconds or sanitise hands as soon as possible on 

arrival.  

•  Pupils will be dismissed from the exits marked on the attached table.  

 

ParentPay and lunchtime 

• The cash machines in school will not be in use for students 

• All students will be provided with a contactless card linked to their parentpay account on the first day 

back. 

• Parents  must load money to  their child’s account at https://www.parentpay.com/  

• If you have not activated a parentpay account you will be contacted by post before the weekend. 

• FSM payments will automatically be credited to your child’s account. 

• Hot food will be served every day and be available to all year groups. Pupils can bring packed lunches 

if they choose. Initially there will be no breakfast /breaktime food service but this is something we will 

monitor over the first few days. 

  

 

 

 

https://www.parentpay.com/

